
   

 

 
NEWSLETTER & eLETTER  

(Newsletter content is due by last day of each month) 

 
Information Coordinator: Gary Willey…. (402) 610-1414 

                                            gary@garywilley.com  

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 

GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, Nov. 20 
American Legion, Denton, NE  
Dinner 6:00 pm - 7:30 PM, Meeting at 7:30 PM 

EXECUTIVE MEETING: Tuesday, Nov. 12 
Big Red Keno, West O Street 
Meeting at 7:00 PM 
 

LADIES NIGHT: Wednesday, Nov. 13th 
Mulberry’s BBQ, 2441 N. 11th St, (in the Belmont 
Shopping Center) 

       

REBELS AUTO  
CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 

November, 2019 

        CLUB OFFICERS 
 

     President: Steve Lewis.………...... (402) 318-8804  

                        steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com 

     Vice Pres:  Jim McNeil..…………... (402) 890-0294

             lmcneilco@gmail.com  

     Secretary:  Margaret Otley……..… (402) 786-3246                  
 

                                                              lo25307@windstream.net 

     Treasurer: Steve Anderson……… (402) 423-3729 

                        sfanderson@neb.rr.com 

     Event Coordinator: Gary Weyers.. (402) 489-8853 

            gweyers@neb.rr.com  

     At Large:    Doug Weber………….. (402) 975-5204 

                        No Email address for Doug  

     At Large:    Lydell Otley……….….. (402) 430-8848  

                        mroatsz-28@hotmail.com 

     Executive Board Meetings are held the second 
     Tuesday of each Month. Members are welcome. 

Proud To Be A REBEL! 

.PRESIDENTS GARAGE 

Hello REBELS Family, 

Well Fall is here, and our babies are being put away for the Winter, but that doesn't mean that the 
REBELS Auto Club is slowing down by any means. We have nominations for Officers this month, so 
please get your nominations in at the next General Meeting, Elections will be held at the December 
General Meeting. Don't be intimidated about holding an Office, it's very rewarding knowing that you play 
a very important part in the decisions that are being made to help our club grow.  

We will also be having our Donations and Scholarships being handed out in the near future. The 2020 
REBELS Auto Club Car Show planning will be starting in full swing come January, we have a group of people that will 
be working on that, and we will be having Car Show Planning Meetings every month starting in January. Remember 
you just don't have to be part of the group planning the Car Show to be a part of it. You as a REBELS Auto Club 
Member are also instrumental in helping plan our show. There are going to be some great changes in the works for next 
year's show.  

What we also need to work on as a club, is attracting and getting new members to join. We're a very highly respected, 
and established auto club, and to keep our club growing we need to enlist some new, energetic people to join the 
REBELS Auto Club.  

I look forward to seeing everyone at the next meeting. 

Steve Lewis, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

mailto:gary@garywilley.com
mailto:steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:sfanderson@neb.rr.com
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com
mailto:simonstrking@windstream.net
mailto:mroatsz-28@hotmail.com
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VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Hello REBELS, 

Here is a quick recap of what is coming up for November (and beyond): 

• GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, November 20 at American Legion in Denton, NE  

• EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING: Tuesday, November 12th at Big Red Keno on West O  

• LADIES NIGHT: Wednesday, November 13, at Mulberry’s BBQ, in the Belmont Shopping Center 

• REBELS CHRISTMAS PARTY: January 18, 2010 at The Venue, in the Pioneer Woods Mall  
 

The 2020 Scholarships will be coming up soon at one of our General Meetings, so look for that. This year we gave out 
six $500 Scholarships, so be prepared to help us make a decision and vote on how many and how much for next year.  
 
At the October meeting, the SCCA presented us with a check for our Volunteer work at the SCCA SOLO Nationals. 
Next year, they will be furnishing ‘cone chasers’ but want us to continue working at the Test Track as Starters, 
Organizing cars, Timing, the Gate and a few other small chores. This is a big relief, as we were beginning to have 
trouble finding Member that were young enough to run down those cones in the heat. The SCCA understands but wants 
very much to continue working with the REBELS! 
 
Also, nominations for Officers for the Executive Board of Directors will be accepted at the November General Meeting, 
which is on November 20 (early this month due to Thanksgiving). Remember, if you are nominating someone other than 
yourself, please get their permission first! 
 
That’s about all I have for this month. Thanks again to everyone for all you do to make the REBELS Auto Club the best 
Car Club in Nebraska! 
 
Jim McNeil, Vice President 
REBELS Auto Club  

WEBSITE UPDATE 

There is a new ‘Car of the Month’ for you (and the world) to savor.  

Bob and Lilli Moberly were kind enough to give us information and let us take photos of 
their 1937 Pontiac Coupe to post on the website.  

Very cool car!  

View it here at https://rebelsautoclub.com/car-of-the-month.   

If you would like to have YOUR ride featured, Click Here... 

REBELS HOLIDAY CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
The location this year has changed to The Venue on South 70

th
 and Pioneers Blvd., on  

Saturday evening, January 18, 2019. The Social hour will be 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM, and 
dinner will be served buffet style from 6:30 PM to 7:30 PM.  

We will be in The Cornhusker Room located on the east side of the building. Plenty of 
parking and easy access. The cost is $22.00 with the Club paying half or $11 for all 
members of The REBELS Auto Club. Non members are $22.00. The club is also buying 
the dessert! Register by January 1

st
, by  mailing your check to: 

REBELS Christmas Party 
Box 21996, Lincoln, NE 68542  
OR just bring a check to the next General Meeting on November 20th.  

Join your friends and REBELS for a relaxing evening of beverages, food, conversation and games. If interested, bring a 
gift for guy, gal or unisex to choose or steal. Price of gift between $10-$15 dollars.  

Any questions please contact Sandy Francisco (REBELS Serial Party Planner) at (402) 489-0265. Sandy and Gary 
will be gone for three weeks, so you may want to call Jim McNeil at (402) 890-0294 if we are not home. .  

Happy Holidays, from your ‘Holiday Christmas Party Committee’:  
 

Sandy Francisco, Carol Danielson, Bobbi Wells and Jim McNeil. 

https://rebelsautoclub.com/car-of-the-month
https://rebelsautoclub.com/contact-us
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SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES) 

 

October 2019 General Meeting at Valentino’s on October 30, 2019 

There were 30 members and guests attending. 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Lewis. 

Jim McNeil introduced Chris from SCCA. Chris thanked the Rebel’s for all of their volunteer work at 
this year and all the years that the Rebel’s have been a part of the cone races. He also presented a 

check to the Rebel’s for $3,000. 

Vice President Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said the November Executive Board Meeting will be November 12
th
 

at Big Red Keno on West O St. The November General Meeting will be November 20
th
 at the Denton Legion Club. The 

meeting is moved up a week due to Thanksgiving. The December Executive Board Meeting will be December 10
th
 at 

Big Red Keno. The December General Meeting will be December 18th at HyVee on 84th and Holdrege. The meeting has 
been moved up a week due to Christmas. The Christmas Party will be January 18

th
 at The Venue. The cost this year is 

$22, for Rebel members the cost will be $11, non members will be $22. The Rebels are also providing dessert. A 
motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Vice President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received their newsletter. There were no 
corrections or additions to the minutes from the previous month.  Ladies night will be November 13

th
 at Mulberry BBQ, 

it’s located in the Belmont shopping mall. It’s a week early due the meeting being moved up a week. December 
Newsletter deadline is December 1

st
. All articles etc. to Gary Willey by that date. A motion was made, seconded and 

approved to accept the Secretary’s report and the minutes from the previous month. 

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. Steve reported the only income was from interest, expenses for the 
month included expenses for the fall party, newsletter expenses, postage and web hosting. A motion was made, 
seconded and approved to accept the Treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Gary Weyers said he had nothing to report. 

New Business: The offices up for election this year are vice president, secretary, coordinator and one member at 
large.  Nominations will be at the November meeting and the election will be at the December meeting. 

A motion was made, seconded and approved to send Cherilynn Westrich a Christmas card and gift card in appreciation 
for all she did at the REBELS Car Show.  

Jim McNeil said he had been contacted by South Pointe regarding Santa Letters. He will be needing volunteers again 
this year. Contact Jim if you are interested in helping out.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 

REBELS Auto Club 

TREASURERS REPORT  

As reported at the REBELS Executive Board Meeting, the following is a recap for the month of 
October.  

Income: We had no income other than interest 

Expenses: Expenses were for the Fall Party, Newsletter postage and Webhosting. 

As always, detailed financial information is only given out to Members at regular General Meetings.  

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 
REBELS Auto Club  
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COORDINATOR REPORT  

Hello REBELS,  

The car events are done and the cars are being put away for the winter. I don’t have anything to report 

on this month except that I do have one Show and Shine already scheduled for Tabitha on Saturday 

June 13th 2020!  

 

Gary Weyers, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club  

REBELS SCCA UPDATE 

 

The October 2019 General Meeting at  
Valentino’s October 30, 2019 Had a Surprise 
Guest: 

 
Chris Harrison, the SCCA Nebraska Director, was at 
the meeting.  

He thanked the REBELS for helping at all three of the 
SCCA Events during the year.  

He then presented President Steve Lewis with a check 
for the September SOLO Nationals for $3,000!  

Chris explained how much the Club meant to the SCCA 
and how much they wanted to retain the REBELS Auto 
Club as Volunteers.  

Thanks to everyone that helped out for a great job ! 

REBELS ELECTIONS 

It is almost time!  

Election of Officers for the REBELS Auto Club will be held 
in December. Nominations are accepted beginning in 
November.  

Consider yourself or someone you know as candidates (if 
you want to nominate someone, get their permission first). 

We are looking for people that to be an influence to move 
the Club into the future. 

The Offices up for Election are: 

• Vice President  

• Secretary 

• Event Coordinator 

• Board Member at Large 
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REBELS CARTOON(S)OF THE MONTH 

REBELS JOKE OF THE MONTH 

Historians have recently discovered that Annie Oakley, famed sharpshooter of the Old West, had a sister named Carrie.   

Carrie gained some renown in her day as a singer in various Saloons throughout the West, but it was not until after her 
death that she was very widely known.  

Today, countless bars are dedicated to Carrie Oakley.    

REBELS VIDEO OF THE MONTH 

How to Park your Lamborghini, using your smart phone.  

Is this our future? If so, our classic cars will be worth even more! 

View it Here... 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OMArohbIqy4
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 

Why do we have to wear a shirt and tie to go in a bar to see a topless dancer?   

How can there be self-help groups? 

When you're finally holding all the cards, why does everyone else decide to play chess?  

Isn’t it hard to make a comeback when you haven't been anywhere?  

When did my wild oats turn to prunes and All Bran?  

Why was it all so different before everything changed?  

Do you think Dan Quayle supports NATOE?  

Hockey will never be the same.  Who could ever forget Dwayne Gertsky?  

When will all the rhetorical questions end? 

If we have mileage, yardage and footage, why don't we have inchage? 

Did you ever notice that 100% of those who advocate abortion are people who already have been born?  

If the sphinx is half-man half-cat ... does that make the sphincter the cat's ass 

Were the Dark Ages were caused by the Y1K problem? 

Why is it that the people who tell the most secrets are the people who have the worst breath?  

Why is it that when Syrian TV gets blown up once a week it gets back on the air in six hours, but when my cable 
company gets a wire cut it is off the air for three days.  

Was “Sanka” the kind of coffee that was served on the Titanic?  

Does DAM stand for "Mothers Against Dyslexia"? 

Is COLE’S LAW just nothing more than thinly sliced cabbage? 

Could Earth be the insane asylum for the universe?  

Why is it that the more you complain, the longer God makes you live. 

Is biology the only science in which multiplication means the same thing as division? 

Is a cow with no legs called ground beef?  

Who does God pray to? 
If those sports betting services have all the “winners” to bet on, why are they still working? 

A woman's favorite position is CEO. 

If you are schizophrenic and fall in love, can you be arrested for polygamy? 

Should we support bacteria because they're the only culture some people have?  

Ambivalent?  Well, yes and no... 

Does this condom make me look fat?  

 

Will there be more of these next month? The answer is “Yes.” (but sadly, they don’t get any better!) 

REBELS “SAVE THOSE TABS” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald 
House to give as a donation from the REBELS Auto Club.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those 
little tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

IF YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR ADULT 
BEVERGES ANYWAY ... WHY NOT SAVE THOSE PULL 

TABS FOR A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Pop Tops to the next meeting, and give to 
Margaret or Lydell Otley.    

  

From the 
convoluted 

mind of Gary 
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REBELS ADVERTISERS - SHOP THEM!   

 
(Click On a Business Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=parkway%2066%20lincoln%20ne
https://www.facebook.com/pages/JS-Embroidery/940503955991332
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://rentndrive.com/
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540
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REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 
LINCOLN, NE  68542 

 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter! 

 

Place  

Stamp  

Here 

Fold Here 


